CITY OF JONESVILLE
PLANNING COMMISSION
Minutes of March 13, 2024

A City of Jonesville Planning Commission meeting was held on Wednesday, March 13, 2024 at
the Jonesville City Hall, 265 E Chicago Street, Jonesville, MI. Chair Christine Bowman called
the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.

Present: Christine Bowman, Annette Sands, Brenda Guyse, Jim Ackerson and Ryan Scholfield
Absent: Two Vacancies

Also Present: Jeff Gray, Charles Crouch

Brenda Guyse led the Pledge of Allegiance and the moment of silence.

A motion was made by Annette Sands and supported by Brenda Guyse to approve the agenda as
presented. All in favor. Absent: Two vacancies. Motion carried.

Brenda Guyse made a motion and was supported by Annette Sands to approve the minutes from
January 16, 2024. All in favor. Absent: Two vacancies. Motion carried.

The Public Hearing was opened at 7:08 p.m. for the City of Jonesville Master Plan Amendment —
Incorporate 2024-2028 Recreation Plan. There were no public comments. The Public Hearing
was closed at 7:08 p.m.

A motion was made by Annette Sands and supported by Jim Ackerson to approve the Resolution
recommending that the Jonesville City Council approve the Master Plan Amendment be. Roll
Call Vote: Ayes: Christine Bowman, Annette Sands, Jim Ackerson, Brenda Guyse and Ryan
Scholfield. Nays: None. Absent: Two vacancies. Motion carried.

The Hillsdale Intermediate School District has grant funds available to the City of Jonesville for
the purpose of installation of Little Free Libraries and plan to provide a library to each park (Carl
Fast Park and Wright Street Park) to expand their network throughout the County. City staff will
complete the installation in late spring. The ISD has a volunteer base that supplies children’s
books.

A storage area at the rear of a dugout at Wright Street Park has been converted to a picnic
shelter. A large swing set has been salvaged from property acquired for cemetery expansion and

will replace the unit at Carl Fast Park in the spring.

Resignations from the Planning Commission were received from Charles Crouch and Marty
Ethridge.

Manager Gray provided updates.

At 7:35 p.m., the Planning Commission convened at Carl Fast Park.



A motion was made by Brenda Guyse and supported by Ryan Scholfield to approve payment in
the amount of $1800.00 for the purchase of a Tire Swing to be installed at Carl Fast Park. All in
favor. Absent: Two vacancies. Motion carried.

At 7:59 the Planning Commission returned to City Hall.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 10, 2024 at 7:00 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Submitted by,

Cynthia D. Means
Clerk



